VMB Meeting Minutes 9-11-07

The meeting began at 7:15pm with 16 Members in attendance

1. Welcome and introduction of new members

2. Treasurer’s Report: we currently have a total of $811.00; $154.00 is in checking and $656.00 in Pay Pal.  Prior to the T-Shirts, we had over $900.00.
3. Review of minutes/follow up on action items:

· T-shirts – HERE!  Big thanks to Trevor and Bob (.

· By-laws – approved.
· Boy Scout Troop project –Eric is working w/an Eagle Scout on the kiosk project, however much research needs to be done and it is a lengthy process.  Also there was some “red tape” because Lehigh County does not want the kiosk at Dodson St. for various reasons. 
· Trail solutions book – John Eberhard now has the book.
· Sals Summit – Dave will be responsible for heading this up.
· CAT – VMB is now a paid member.
· DCNR Grants – Joe T. did investigate the grant project, however he found that it is a very involved process and very time consuming, so we will not be pursuing this process.
4. Old Business – none

5. New Business

1. Nominations for Officers – opens at this meeting and will remain open until the November meeting.  The following nominations were made: Rich B. for President, Rudy Muto for V. President, Susie M. for Secretary, and Greg H. for treasurer, and Bob R. for Webmaster.
2. VMB address change – our address will be changing from the PO Box to Greg’s address.

3. The Board has appointed a Membership Coordinator and are recommending James M. for this position, motion made and accepted.
4. SME Trail Maintenance – these trails have sustained a great deal of damage, mostly on the upper area from ATV’s.  Many issues surround this property including property boundaries/private VS. public land, need for redirection of trails from swampy areas, choke points for ATV’s.  A walk through was done  with Tom Gettings from Wildlands Conservancy; Dave and John will design a trail and present it to Mark Bowman, then the decision will be made as to if, how and when this trail will be built.  Interest was expressed by Rudy, Trevor, Eric, and probably Dan to be involved in this future project.  
5. Salisbury – maintenance is needed on many of the trails here, including the orange trail, sticker hell extension, re-route below Dodson to avoid maintenance problems, and adding more to the boulder trail.  John Eberhard mentioned that the Salisbury Commissioners will be taking public input on the future of Walking Purchase Park this Thursday, September 13th at 8pm at the township building (3001 South Pike Ave).  He stressed the importance of our presence at this meeting, particularly to express our interest in the Western part of Sals where there is 40 to 50 acres available for trails.  He did raise the concern that Lehigh County is also eyeing up this land for a shooting range, so our input is crucial to the future use of this land.  He also mentioned that the garbage accumulation on the Allentown side of the trails is increasing again; if there was a trail above this it may decrease this from occurring simply from our oversight and presence.  Eric brought up that when we see either ATV’s or garbage dumping we need to contact the police, however it is difficult for them to respond without an address.  A motion was made to create a committee for trails at Sals with Doug & Greg providing oversight, motion accepted.
6. Open Discussion

· Doug invited our new members to become more involved in the club, whether it is to do trail maintenance or lead rides.  There are many people who have been involved with the club for a lengthy time, however we need new members to continue our mission and grow the club.
· Meetings – a motion was made to have the meetings on the 2nd Thursday of the month – motion accepted.  Several members offered to investigate locations for meetings; Rudy will ask his school, and Tony will call Northampton Co. Community College.

· Website – Doug will call the various bike shops to see if they are willing to offer club members a discount, and also if there is interest in our site hosting separate pages for their content and advertising.  A question was raised as to how membership is tracked; Bob will establish a process that will notify members when their membership expires.

· T-Shirts – will be sold at the Action Wheels event on September 29th.

